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CAS faced with sustained case increase and $7.5 million deficit 
 
Ottawa, ON – April 21, 1998 – The Children’s Aid Society of Ottawa-
Carleton Board of Directors today announced its decision to approve an 
unprecedented $7.5 million expenditure over the base allocation 
approved by the Ministry of Community and Social Services. This is 
necessary to offset the increased costs of having more children in care 
and providing additional services to families.  
 
"Keeping children in our community safe must continue to be the bottom 
line for the Society," said Board President Ed Campbell. "The human 
risk must take precedence over financial considerations. The Society 
expects to recover all but $250,000 , but it is the first time the 
Board has had to approve an unrecoverable deficit." 
 
In 1997, the abuse investigations were up by 30 per cent, a continuing 
trend so far in 1998. Similarly, the number of children in care was 
recently at 935, the highest in nearly two decades. By approving 
resources not yet funded, the Society can continue to provide for the 
sustained increase in the number of children in care, as well as work 
with certain families on a voluntary basis to ensure the safe return of 
children to their homes. 
 
Following a number of Coroner’s Inquests in 1997, the Ministry of 
Community and Social Services is looking into restructuring child 
welfare services. Recommendations are expected to be announced later 
this year.  
 
"We’re hoping that the Ministry’s Funding Task Force will be taken 
seriously not only by members of the Provincial Cabinet, but by Ontario 
residents," stated Mel Gill, Executive Director of the CAS. "It’s 
unconscionable to expect children to pay the cost for poor funding and 
we trust that the community will rally with us to help provide for 
children who are being abused and neglected in our Region." 
 
The CAS’ needs are numerous. From increased funding for prevention 
programs that are not funded by the Ministry to an all-time low of 
available foster homes, everyone can help. Furthermore, community 
members are asked to encourage their local MPPs to act on the 1997 



Coroner’s juries’ recommendations for increased funding and training of 
front-line staff, as well as the reduction of caseload per worker. 
 
"This is our community and these are our children who are suffering," 
emphasized Mr. Gill. "We urge Ottawa-Carleton residents to open their 
homes and their hearts to children, especially those requiring foster 
parents." 
 
For more information on how you can help, please contact the CAS at 
742-1620 to consider foster care, 742-1602 to volunteer or 742-1619 to 
find out how you can help encourage the Provincial Government to 
protect Ontario’s children. 


